CURRENT CONTRIBUTIONS* AND WORSHIP FOR AUG. 6, 2017

General Fund	\$ 5,671.00	Thursday 7:00 pm	15
Building Fund	\$ 105.00	Nursery	0
Endowment Fund	\$ 453.96	Sunday 8:30 am	65
Memorial Fund	\$ 0.00	Sunday 10:45 am	35
All Other Funds	\$ 135.00	WEEK TOTAL	115

^{*}Contributions include online giving

THIS WEEK'S SERVANTS August 13, 2017

	8:30 am	10:45 pm	Thur 8/17
Greeters - Sanctuary	Bob & Muriel T.	Webber Family	
- Parking	Marlys Hyslop	Doris Neuenfeldt	
Communion			
Worship Assistant	Jerry LaMott	Christian Weidner	Les Lehrke
Ushers - Captain	Mike Murphy	Dan Fors	
- Assistant	Jake Murphy		
Projectionist / AV	Paul Hickey	Joshua Thompson	
Weekend Custodian	C. Thiele & C. Avenson		

NEXT WEEK'S SERVANTS August 20, 2017

	8:30 am	10:45 pm	Thur 8/24
Greeters - Sanctuary	Judy Johnson	Randy & Barb Lusk	
- Parking	Paul & Tricia Hickey	Vicki Gordon	
Communion	Tim & Darla Schroeder	Andy & Lynn Schuster	
Worship Assistant	Chuck Brummer	Andy Schuster	John Hafner
Ushers - Captain	Mike Murphy	Dean Bickett	
- Assistant	Jake Murphy		
Projectionist / AV	Paul Hickey	Joshua Thompson	
Weekend Custodian	C. Thiele & C. Avenson		

Members: Be sure to pick up your copy of the **July/August Eager Berean** newsletter that is in your family mail box in the narthex.

Visitors: Check out our website, www.berealutheran.org for more information about Berea. Find previous services (video), previous sermons (audio), learn of the missions that the congregation is involved with, meet our staff, and more! Copies of the July/August Eager Berean newsletter are also available in the tract rack in the narthex.



8:30am Worship Bulletin

THIS WEEK'S CALENDAR

Sunday, August 13

8:30 am Worship

9:45 am Education Hour 10:45 am Worship む

1-3:00 pm Light Restoration

Monday, August 14

10:00 am LWML Cards7:30 pm Moms in Prayer

Tuesday, August 15

6:00 pm A.A.

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE

Wednesday, August 16

8:00 am Prayer Breakfast

- Baker's Sq., 98th & Lyn.

6:00 pm A.C.A.

Thursday, August 17

7:00 pm Prayer Service – Lord's Supper

Friday, August 18

6-7:00 pm Light Rest Bible Study

Conference Room

6:00 pm Ladies Bible Study

A. Gartland home

Saturday, August 19

10:00 am Food Distribution

Sunday, August 20

Lord's Supper

8:30 am Worship

9:45 am Education Hour

10:45 am Worship 🕆

1-3:00 pm Light Restoration

 $\hat{\mathbf{r}}$ - On the 2^{nd} and 4^{th} Sundays at 10:45am, we offer a contemporary worship service.

If you would like to place an announcement in the Beacon, please give it to the office in writing (note or to office email below), by noon Tuesday for the upcoming Sunday.



7538 Emerson Ave S. Richfield, MN 55423 (612) 861-7121

_utheran <u>office@berealutheran.org</u> <u>www.berealutheran.org</u>

Pastor's Twitter: Catechism1529

YOUR STAFF

Rev. Kevin Tiaden, Pastor
Paul Cordes, Music Director
Penny Voxland, Music Assistant
Allen Petersen, Parish Administrator
Vicki Gordon, Parish Assistant
Matt Connolly, B4&Aft School Director
Colin Harrison, Custodian



NEW SUNDAY SCHOOL SEASON

As fall approaches, we need to begin preparing for the new Sunday School season. Currently, we are in need of a superintendent and at least one teacher. The teacher can be either for the Pre-K or K-3rd grade classroom. Contact Pastor Tiaden or Kathleen if you are interested.

FALL FESTIVAL TIDBITS

"Let us not love with words or speech but with actions and in truth" 1 John 3:18.

Crafts: Attention crafters and parents of crafters: the Craft table at the Fall Festival wants your great craft projects! Baby gift crafts, holiday themed crafts, or general gift-giving crafts are welcome. Plus, we still have dish towels for embroidery that you can pick up. If you have any crafting questions, please talk to Diane Davis or myself. Alexis Gartland

BEFORE & AFTER SCHOOL CARE NEEDS

<u>Supplies:</u> Berea's Before & After School Care program is in the process of gathering necessary supplies. If you would like to help by purchasing items that are still needed, please take a look at the supply list that is posted outside the office. If you'd rather make a financial donation, envelopes are available also. We will update the list as items come in.

If you would like to get involved in any way, feel free to contact Matt at beforeandaftercare@berealutheran.org Thank you for your willingness to help!

<u>Position Openings:</u> Also, job descriptions have been prepared for the Lead position and Aide position(s) for the Before and After School Care program, and are available in the office, from Matt, or on Berea's website. The amount of hours for these positions won't be determined until we get closer to the beginning of the school year, and we know how many children will be participating.

COMMUNITY FOOD DISTRIBUTION

The next community food distribution program will be this Sat., Aug. 19th. There are a number of areas that volunteers can be of help: unloading the truck (around 8:00a.m.), setting up, distributing food, clean-up, etc. Distribution is 10:00am-noon.

If you would be interested in volunteering at one of these events, contact Kevin Zook at 952-956-4676 or kzooker@gmail.com

PASTOR OUT OF OFFICE

Pastor Tiaden will be out of the office from this Monday, Aug. 14th. Sunday, Aug. 27th. If you have a pastoral emergency, please contact Pastor Hinck at 952-807-5203.

Leading our worship in Pastor Tiaden's absence will be Pastor Bob Cordes (Paul's brother) on Aug. 17th and 20th. Pastor Hinck will be here on Aug. 24th and 27th.

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE

Before we know it, it will be September! Yes, yes, "Bite your tongue!", but that means a whole new school year and church activity season will be starting. If you have any items for the next newsletter, please get them into the office by this **Tue.**, **August 15**th!

NURSERY LEADER

We are looking for someone to head up our nursery on Sunday mornings. If interested, please contact Pastor Tiaden.

LUTHERAN WOMEN'S MISSIONARY LEAGUE

Where are the Mite Boxes??

Mite Boxes are back in their usual place on the counter above the piano in the Fireside Room.

What to do with Mites once collected?? If you wish to claim the total for tax purposes, count up, make a note for your own records (mites do not appear on your quarterly statements from the Financial Sec.). Then put them (counted or uncounted) in a baggie or an envelope and place in the offering plate at any worship service. So simple!! Thanks!

LWML Card Corner Now available:

BIRTHDAY, Anniversary,
Thank You, and More!

Thanks to all donors, crafters, & purchasers for your support!

All card income goes to support LWML mission projects in the U.S. & abroad.

Count Your Blessings...a Stewardship Minute

"But when he (Peter) saw the wind, he was afraid, and beginning to sink he cried out, "Lord, save me." **Matthew 14:30**

The world, really, is a scary place – natural disasters, disease, terrorism, and a hundred other things. But where do we place our hope, our trust – our *vision?* Where do we look for aid and comfort? When Peter's eyes were on the Lord, he had confidence. When he turned to look at his problems and took his eyes off the Lord, he fell apart. Sometimes God's call to support the work of His Church with our offerings makes us nervous. But put your eyes back on your Lord, trust Him, follow His Word, and all, really, will be well.